PEIRCE LOCAL SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING

Thursday, March 16, 2017
AMENDED AGENDA

1) Chair Calls Meeting to Order  at 6:10pm.

2) Roll Call
Present: Eilene Edeger (EE), Bill Kennedy (BK), Joe Dunne (JD), Jeff Korte (JK), Brooke Thompson (BT), Lori Zaimi (LZ), Joanne DeSantis 
Kirk (JDK)
.

Absent: Shelly Terzian (ST), Lynn Carro 
(LC), John Azpeitia (JA), Jorge Rodriguez (JR), Ariadna Ginez (AG)

a) Approval of the Order of the Agenda.  EE moves, JDK seconds.  Passes unanimously.  
3) Principal’s Report
· Peirce received $53,000 returned to the budget of the $103,000 that was cut. That money went back into a furniture line and technology line. Transfers can be made when needed. Currently working on purchasing new tables for some 5th-8th grade classrooms.

· Principal met with the PPLC around next steps in planning for next school year - budgeting and scheduling. Principal would like input from PPLC around various scheduling models.

· The CTU has requested CTU members follow the “Rule to work” protocol - staff members not working if not compensated for their time. This includes before/after school committee work and meetings with parents.

· Principal sent out the Teacher Preference Sheet for next school year - this information is used to help create the school organizational chart.

· Attendance is currently at 95.65%

· The Chicago Police Department completed an unannounced Lockdown Drill and there were no major issues during this drill. The CPD was impressed with the swift acting of teachers and staff.

· Peirce received quite a bit of media attention around the possibility of a student having the Mumps. This case has not yet been confirmed by the Department of Health. However, the school took appropriate precautions by notifying families and sanitizing the classroom, bathrooms and common areas.

· Progress Reports went home on March 10th.

· Student-Led Conferences will take place again on our next Parent-Teacher-Student Conference Day.

· PARCC Testing began this week - students in 3rd-8th grade took the test. There were some students who decided to “opt out” by refusing to take the test upon being presented to them. These students were given an alternate assignment in the classroom.

· State may abandon the PARCC test, so the city is considering keeping the NWEA.  This is the last year of NWEA and next year it’s only PARCC.  That will affect 7th graders going to 

· Principal is placing a weekly grades monitoring report in teachers mailboxes for staff to use with students in setting goals around grades and attendance.
· Teacher met with MYP teachers around supports for student behavior - all teachers need to make sure they are implementing students behavior plans per their IEP.
· PYP Behind the Scenes Tours have started - Pre-K, Kindergarten, 2nd, 4th grades are completed. Upcoming dates are below:
· 1st Grade - March 20th from 8:00 - 9:30am
· 3rd Grade - March 22nd from 1:30 - 3:00pm
· 5th Grade - March 22nd from 1:30 - 3:00

Competency B: Creates Powerful Professional Learning Systems to Guarantee Learning for All Students.
· Interviews for the vacated Assistant Principal position are underway.  It is possible that a hire will be done during this school year.  A fair number of people have applied.  

· Melissa Amaro is joining the Peirce Team to fill in for Ms. Choe while Ms. Choe is on leave for the next year.  Ms. Amara will shadow Ms. Choe to make sure there is a smooth transition.  Ms. Choe has done a phenomenal job developing the counseling program.  

· There are 0 applicants for the Sp.Ed. temporary position while Ms. Harris goes on leave - if a replacement cannot be filled, we will need to sub the vacant position for the remainder of the year.

· We will have a 2nd round of Bilingual/EL audits between now and the end of the yea to monitor progress from our action plan. Results of that audit will be shared once completed.

· The 3rd grade team completed a very successful round of Lesson Study (Math professional development model we are using) with a focus on the teaching and learning of fractions! Dr. Terzian and Ms. Schaefer both public hosted lessons.

· The 1st grade team and 5th grade team are beginning their planning for their research lessons to be hosted later this spring.  

· PK-5th Grade Teachers participated in an Inquiry PD hosted by Golden Apple - as w move further into our work with IB we must increase the types of inquiry opportunities students have access to. We are also trying to get teams of teachers to attend the Golden Apple STEM Summer Institute, which focuses on Inquiry in the classroom.
· Our PYP Authorization Visit will be May 25th-26th, this visit will be one of the final steps in our being authorized in the PYP. Groups of parents and students will be asked to meet with the authorization team.
Competency C: Builds a Culture Focused on College and Career Readiness
· We are working with the Alderman’s Office, Hopleaf and CPS Arts Essentials Grants to fund the mosaic installation which will happen in/around the Garden on Gregory. We would like to complete 1 larger art project each year - looking to do a mural on the wall in the playground, more mosaics on the Peirce side of the school building and possibly painting the roof of the fieldhouse.

· Asian Human Services is partnering with Peirce for the 2017-2018 school year to support the use of Restorative Practices with students and staff.

· Peirce received $500 from the Kiwanis Foundation.

· Loyola University now has a community health outreach area where we can make referrals for counseling and evaluations among other things.

· Kindergarten Students showcased their work with the Music Institute with a short showcase for parents

· 6th-8th grade students with straight A’s were recognized during the Principal Luncheon.

· 2nd Grade students hosted their Wax Museum - dressing up as a historical figure and sharing their story.

· The 1st grade Sea Turtle collection, led by Ms. Sweeney’s classroom was great with just under $400 raised!

· $500 was raised by the Babes with Blades Theater Fundraising, supporting our 7th/8th grade trip. Thank you to Sara McGuire for spearheading this. Several Peirce students attended with their families.

· 8th Grade students finalized their work with Writer’s Theatre, sharing their work with each of the 8th grade classrooms

· Student Council & Life Service Action Groups attended the annual “We Day” Field Trip which celebrates service.

· 6th Grade students attended a 1 night overnight trip at the Indiana Dunes.

· Eliott Topp finished 13th out of 50 students in the Citywide Spelling Bee! Congratulations to Elliott!

· All 6th-8th Grade students have taken the My Voice My School survey.

· We had 4 SCC violations between 2/16 and 3/10



(3) Level 2 Violations



(1) Level 5 Violation

Competency D: Empowers and Motivates Families and the Community to Become Engaged.
· Kathy Herwig has been instrumental in maintaining our website and creating our new one - soon to be released any day! More information to come.  Saves us several thousand dollars as a result of Kathy’s work.  

· A huge thank you to our parents who continue to paint our hallways - what a difference!  Thanks to Nora Hughes and others for this work.  

· Thank you Rebecca Hendrickson who hosted our first Math Parent Workshop on Addition/Subtraction Strategies. There will be another workshop in April.  Something we’d like to continue.  It was helpful to have a parent who is also a math educator who understands both sides.  

· Fiesta de Arte planning is underway with a “Worlds Fair” Theme.

· Student Council hosted a Parent-Teacher-Student Volleyball game to support the 7th/8th grade trip to Washington D.C. - congratulations to our Parents for dominating all games!

· The next Peirce Day at Giordano’s Pizza will be on February 23rd,

· Principal sends a monthly e-newsletter home to families, works with parent leaders in maintenance of the school website and supports the dissemination of information to the school and PSO Facebook sites.

· Principal works to have a 24 hour turn around window when responding to parent and family inquiries.

Competency E: Relentlessly Pursues Self-Disciplined Thinking and Action.
· Principal Attended the first IB Principals meeting hosted by the IB CPS Department. There will be ongoing meetings with IB Principals to support administrators in the implementation of IB Programs.

· Principal and both IB Coordinators attended the IIBS Networking Session.

· Principal wrote a blog posting for the Public Education Fund Leveraging Peers and Data to Improve a School.

· Last month's small group Principal Meeting for Network 2 was held at Peirce -we focused on the teaching and learning of math and ST Math.

· Principal attends monthly network meetings.

· Principal meets with teams of teachers as needed/requested to respond to concerns/celebrations.

· Principal maintains an anonymous suggestion box on the school website.

· Principal works with teachers and parent group leaders to disseminate information - robo calls, emails, website, backpack mail and social media are current tools of communication around activities.

· Principal encourages staff to give each other “shout outs” in our weekly staff bulletin.

· Principal takes staff, parent and student confidentiality seriously - works to maintain a positive relationship with all stakeholders.
Budget Transfers: None
4) Public Participation

· Sheila Sheridan – and Jamie (3rd in Terzian) and Nico Nolan (in 1st in Ms. Sweeney).  Loved the idea of going out to raise money.  Jamie has been shaving his head to raise funds for St. Baldrick’s, which raises money to fight cancer.   Seeking permission to do a loose change fundraiser similar to the Turtle one.  Fundraiser could be over the next week – hair cutting will be next Thursday.  Money raised would go to the team (2 other Peirce kids are part of the team as well).  

Action items:  

· Lori will connect with Life Service Action teachers (Lynn and Brooke) and a subcommittee of the LSC to create some fundraising guidelines.  

· LSC approves the fundraiser.  

· Brooke Thompson – speaking on behalf of Ann Hopkins (8th grade math teacher and CTU rep).  ‘Work to rule’ CTU action- responding to CPS furlough days, taken away 4 non-student attendance days (teacher professional development days for teachers).  CPS has also alerted the public that they may stop school on June 1st.   This would amount to quite a cut in teacher salary.  This was not part of the contract that was just settled.  A letter will go home on behalf of the CTU next week explaining that (outside of STEAM night) teachers will no longer meet outside of school hours when they are not compensated.  This will directly affect outside of school meetings that teachers have and also teacher volunteer time after school with kids.  

· EE – will there be someone to contact on behalf of the teachers.  

· BT – contact the network chief, CPS officials (Claypool, Jackson, Emmanuel, Rauner).  

· LZ – how long will this last?  Also PPLC raised concerns about teacher voice not being counted – this will restrict opportunities.  I’m working alongside of staff, how can I continue to get input from teachers?   

5) Items Needing Council Approval

a) Minutes of the February 16, 2017 regular meeting

6) Budget

7) Transfer of Funds

a) Federal

b) State

8) Internal Accounts.  

EE motions, BT seconds.  Passes unanimously

9) Least Restrictive Environment.  

No changes.  

10) Old Business

a) Principal Evaluation

i) Staff and Parent Surveys.  

(1) Surveys have been finalized and sent out.   We’d like to get the survey out as soon as possible, time to take the survey and collate the date, circulate it to everyone on the LSC and review it.  Start meeting as a committee as a whole in April, because then we have to approve it in May.  

(2) We will now send it on to CPS legal to and once we get approval, we’ll launch it.  

b) CPS Budget Cuts

i) Discussed previously.  

11) New Business

a) MYP Stakeholder Feedback – Talyia Riemer

i) Earlier this week, there was a survey shared.  Working in conjunction with David Gregg to how we’re implementing the IB standards.  Most of the standards were rated well to fairly well.  Only low ratings were:  

(1) Understanding MYP policies.  Dr. Riemer will share those policies with us.  

(2) Not a lot of understanding of the signature skills.  We need to do a better job of informing parents in the PYP about the MYP.  

(3) Native language/mother tongue – we want to develop this in our partnership with Senn.  We have a language policy that Dr. Riemer.   We have a variety of languages here at Peirce, we want to build on this, not homogenize. 

ii) Also garnering information from teachers, teacher focus group, student focus group.  Some questions will be more clear to certain stakeholders.  Info was sent out to parents in the IB Communicator.  We’re going to compile this data and look at takeaways.  

12) Committee Reports

PPLC:  (BT reading ST’s notes).  

· Posting agenda, distributing minutes.  

· Discussion about how kids are moving through the hallways.

· EL audit.  Possible waiver for EL endorsement; depends on the school, who is teaching what.  

· Teacher preference sheet – lots of people want to be on PYP implementation team (but only need 1 per grade level).  Need to determine a protocol for that.  

BAC: 

· April will be joint PAC/BAC for math workshop, May will be joint meeting Special Ed information session.  

· At meeting today, Ms. Liebovitz shared information about PYP

PSO:
New Business
●  CPS Budget Peirce had an initial loss of $103k, 53k was recouped. Funds still remaining from position losses are being redistributed to meet some of the school’s current needs, but there is no money for the rest of the school year – excluding operations.

●  STEAM Night Volunteers Theme is Full Steam Ahead! There will be a train made by students that will be used to collect donations for an animal shelter. Parent volunteers are needed to facilitate “maker labs” which are being run by 8th graders. Asking families to donate various supplies for the maker labs. There will be a “Steaming &

Reading” station in the library and lounge spaces set up with STEAM videos. Still need a teacher to run STEAM night as well as parent volunteers to run a snack/ concessions

stand.

●  Energy Fair Possibly add it to STEAM Night

●  Middle School Career Day Date set for April 21, no update.

●  Teacher Appreciation Week May 1 - May 5

●  Another Dance/ Sockhop Spring theme. Tentative date March 31

●  Parent Action WORLD CHICAGO through Chicago Cultural Center is looking for

families to host international youth visitors. Kim will post to social media.

Old Business

●  Student Council Update A member of Student Council attended the meeting to give the group an update on recent events. In a continued effort to fundraise for the 7/8th grade DC trip, they have decided on Finding Dory and Creed as the features for future movie nights. Their Valentine’s for Veterans event went well and students passed out

Valentines at a local veterans hospital. The proceeds from the latest spirit day, Twin Day, was for the benefit of former Peirce student who is very ill from an infection. There is a parent/student/ staff volleyball tournament set for February 22nd.

●  Junior PSO Update A Jr. PSO student member updated the group on their work with the decorations and set-up of the Valentine’s Day dance and they would like to help with any future dances. They also continue to help Peirce by assisting teachers in their classrooms and playground trash pick up.

●  PAC/BAC Update BAC Officer, John Azpeitia, informed the meeting that PACs special needs workshop had a low turn out; will try and figure out how to market the meeting to more parents. Math workshops for parents will be held in March and April.

●  LSC Update LSC parent representative, John Azpeitia, updated the group on a presentation from Rm. 105 first graders about an initiative to save turtles – specifically from getting caught in fishing lines. They will be collecting change to donate to WWF at an unspecified time. There was an update from the Principal Review Committee. LSC

might join the case of CPS parents vs. the State of Illinois for unfair funding of CPS schools.

●  FOP Update A Parent’s Night Out being planned, date TBD. A family carnival fundraiser at St. Gregory’s may need volunteers from PSO. A gala/ casino night fundraiser is in the preliminary planning stages with Uptown Underground as a possible venue.

●  Field Day Will be rescheduled to the same day as the Walk-a-Thon or completely made over as a carnival at the end of the school year.

●  Walk-A-Thon Still have shirts left over from last year. The ad sponsor book will now be separate from the tshirts.

●  Valentine’s Day Dance Sheila Sheridan managed the dance. Junior PSO helped with decorations and setup. The dance raised $735.

●  Talent Show/Cake Walk/Fiesta de Arte PSO member and organizer of event, Manini Rao, is looking into having a few food trucks to line Gregory. Need parents to donate cakes from stores as they cannot be homemade.

●  Festival of Colors/ Holi Celebration PSO member Manini Rao will run the event on March 10.

●  Behind the Scenes IB Tours IB PYP Coordinator, Kim Lebovitz, will lead the first tour for kindergarten on March 7th. All other grades are also scheduled throughout March. Dates will be posted on Peirce calendar and parents will be updated through backpack mail. These sessions will focus on social/emotional learning.

●  Giordano’s Peirce Day Raised $60.

Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held on March 17 at 8:15 am. The location will be the fieldhouse at

the school.
FOP:

· Movement Day (formerly Walk-a-thon), May 5.  Goal is to raise $30,000. Pep Rally on 18th/19th.

· Mom’s night, if they sell all tickets, $1250 will be raised.  Christophe Bakunas donating the wine.

· Tru north wants to do a fund raiser

· On Peirce Day at Hopleaf, Buy a desk for $75.  Helps raise funds for desk replacement.  

· Parent Mixer – April 18th at the Pork Shoppe.

· End of Year event – may be a small mixer.  

· Fall Family Fest on 9/23.  Details t.b.d.  Bigger up scale Spring Event – FOP needs to decide where it should be.  

· Giordano’s – planning an event, kids read 4 books in a month, get a free kids pizza.  Asked the manager to write up something and post it in the FOP newsletter.  Monthly fundraiser already in place is going to be ongoing.  

· Next month – elections.  3 expiring board positions.  

· Staples fundraiser – a box of supplies; teachers say what supplies are needed, they put it together in a box.  Parents buy the box.  

13) Public Participation 

14) Announcements

15) Motion to Adjourn
· EE motions.  BK seconds.  Motion passes.  Meeting adjourned at 8:03

